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	Los Angeles City Council Supports Forming San Fernando Valley Cities COG

The Los Angeles City Council earlier this week approved a Councilmember Greuel and Smith motion instructing the City’s Chief Legislative Analyst to participate in efforts to form a San Fernando Valley Cities Council of Governments (COG).  The motion notes that transportation issues were critical in forming other COGs and that although the City of Los Angeles comprises a significant part of the San Fernando Valley, other cities are also located in the Valley.  A future meeting, to be scheduled, will be held including interested cities.

LA City Council Transportation Committee Receives Report on Maximizing Mass Transit Usage for Special Events in Downtown LA

The Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee received and filed a report on maximizing mass transit usage for special events in Downtown Los Angeles.  The LADOT report was in response to a May 2007 motion by Councilmembers Greuel, Perry and LaBonge that called for the formation of a task force, which included a Metro representative, to present recommendations to the City Council on how to improve the utilization of public transportation to downtown LA from outlying areas.  LADOT staff reported that in the short term, public-private partnerships provides the best opportunity for maximizing transit usage to Downtown LA events either through charter or shuttle bus services.  In the intermediate term, LADOT staff cited the Expo Line from Culver City as making transit more attractive and the Grand Avenue project facilitating walking to the Music Center venues.  The committee directed that the task force continue to meet and that LADOT work together with Metro on marketing opportunities.

TSB Deputies Apprehend Five Males Suspected of Throwing Rocks at Passing Blue Line Trains

On Thursday, October 25th, at approximately 7:00 p.m., the Transit Services Bureau (TSB) desk was notified by Rail Operations Control (ROC) Controllers that numerous males were throwing rocks at passing Blue Line trains, shattering an operator’s window.  TSB deputies responded to Willowbrook and 108th Street when they received an update that another windshield had been broken.  To coordinate the capture of the rock throwers, one Deputy was placed in the train cab to radio the suspects’ exact location.  When the next attack occurred, as the train approached 108th Street, the suspects’ location was broadcast to Deputies in the area who were able to apprehend the five rock throwers.  A 10-year old boy, who was caught with a rock in his hand and on video throwing rocks, was one of the five suspects captured.  All five suspects were charged with Felony - 219.2 Penal Code - Throwing Rocks at a Train.
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Next Week’s Procurement Postings

IFB to Procure Toilet Paper

Metro will release an Invitation for Bids next week to procure Toilet Paper.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 1, 2007, through February 28, 2008.

This product will support all Metro, Rail and Bus facilities.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be direct to and may only be answered by Tanya Allen, Procurement Planning Administrator, at (213) 922-1018.
Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week I will be meeting with Chair O' Connor, Assemblymember Julia Brownley, and Chancellor Mark Drummond of the Los Angeles Community College District.  I will also be participating in the T-Flex Conference, the EXPO Board Meeting, the Night of the Stars, and the L.A. Area Chamber of Commerce's Celebration of Russell "Rusty" Hammer's Achievements.  Rusty Hammer is the former CEO and President of the L.A. Area Chamber of Commerce.  Finally, I, along with the other five County CEOs of the Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group will meet with the L.A. Times Editorial Board to discuss the Trade Corridor Improvement Fund (TCIF).
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